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April 20, 2010
VIA ELECTRONIC AND REGULAR MAIL

Thomas L. Baptiste, Lt Gen, USAF (Ret)
President/Executive Director

National Center for Simulation

3280 Progress Drive

Orlando, Florida 32826

Dear General Baptiste:

As a follow up to our previous conversations regarding the National Center for Simulation (“NCS”) and its modeling and simulation industry members, I wanted to let you know of a financing alternative which may be available for NCS members for a limited time. Tax-exempt industrial development revenue bonds (“IDRBs”) may be used to finance new and expanded manufacturing facilities for modeling and simulation companies.  Some advantages of IDRBs include lower interest rates resulting in payments substantially less than similar payments on conventional financing, and, unlike conventional construction loans, IDRBs generally do not require subsequent conversion to permanent financing.   IDRBs may be used to finance the costs of site acquisition, construction of buildings, purchase and installation of machinery and equipment, interest during construction, and the expenses of bond issuance.  


Last year, the American Recovery and Reinvestment Act of 2009 (the “Recovery Act”) expanded the definition of “manufacturing facility” as described in the Internal Revenue Code to include not only facilities which are used in the manufacturing or production of tangible or personal property, but also facilities which are used in the creation or production of any patent, copyright, formula, process, design, pattern, knowhow, format, or other similar intangible item.  In addition, up to one hundred percent (100%) of the proceeds from bonds issued this year can also be used to finance a facility that is functionally related and subordinate to a manufacturing facility, if such other facility being financed is on the same site as the manufacturing facility.  This temporary expansion of the rules under the Recovery Act will last until the end of this year, unless extended by Congress.  


We have served as counsel to many companies who have taken advantage of IDRBs and to the governmental issuers of IDRBs.  If you believe this information would be beneficial to any NCS members, please feel free to share this letter with them.  We would be happy to discuss the opportunity with any member who would like to explore it further.
Sincerely,





Sincerely,
Douglas E. Starcher




Brian Watson
Douglas E. Starcher, P.A.



Brian Watson, Esq.
(407) 839-4208
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